PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the meeting held 10th December 2009 in the Village Hall

Parish Councillor co-option

There had been no request for an election to fill the vacancy so the Parish Council were able to co-opt Mrs. Anne Baker who was the only applicant for the post.   The Chairman welcomed her to the Parish Council.   Anne agreed to take on the responsibilities of PC rep. to the Village Hall Committee and Police representative.

Matters arising from previous meeting

Flooding outside Richmond Farm, Brickworth Road, has again occurred, despite the work carried out by Wiltshire Council.   The Clerk to request further assessment and action by them.   It was also mentioned that flooding happens in Cowesfield at the bottom of the dip just outside the village.   Clerk to report this.   

An explanation of Community Speedwatch was read out.   All agreed to proceed with this scheme.   Members of the public are trained to record the speed of passing vehicles and report to the Police who then write to anyone speeding.   The Police can take further action against persistent offenders.   Any villager interested in helping with the scheme, please contact the Clerk who will pass your names to PC Henry Clissold.   Following a query, the Clerk to find out who is responsible for the safety of volunteers.

NFNP Boundary Markers

Mr. Nigel Matthews, Head of Visitor Services to the New Forest National Park Authority, came to the meeting to explain that the NFNPA would like to erect boundary markers on the A36 to show where the road passes (very briefly) through the New Forest.   Members voted by a majority against the proposals but requested signs on Common Road.  After some discussion, it was agreed that a small committee meet Mr. Matthews on site to look at the matter again.

Proposed new community building

Dave Boakes reported that two further meetings of the Project Group had been held as a result of which two members of the group were going to stake out the proposed new building in various positions on the Memorial Ground near the present pavilion.   This is with a view to instructing the architects exactly where to place the new building to minimise interference with other features of the Memorial Ground.

Finance

The Finance Committee recommended to the full PC a precept for 2010/11 of £25,000, the same as for 2009/10.   This allows for a further PC contribution to the proposed new joint village hall/sports pavilion.   This was agreed.   The draft budget prepared by the clerk for 2010/11 was reviewed and, with a couple of minor adjustments, was also agreed.

The PC agreed that R2 developers funds be used for the purchase of a drag brush for the Multi-Use Games Area and replacement of portable goal posts on the Memorial Ground.

Youth Development Coordinator - Southern Wiltshire Community Area

Mr. Tony Nye was unable to attend the meeting however he is able to come to the next PC meeting on 21st January.   His job is to develop facilities/opportunities for 13-19 year olds in the area.   There is funding available (?) so please come along and give your views on what is needed in Whiteparish.   Teenagers will be particularly welcome.

Correspondence

Details of the speed limit review carried out by Wiltshire Council had been received.   Included in this is an increase in the speed limit in Cowesfield from 40 to 50 mph.   This is be discussed at the next PC meeting, but it is felt likely that the PC will object.   Comments due by 5th February 2010.

Affordable Houses in Newton Lane

Two members of the Parish Council looked around the new houses at the Open Day on 2nd December.   They were very impressed with the quality of the buildings.   The new residents were able to move in the following day.   There will be an official opening ceremony in the new year.

Next Meeting 

Villagers are welcome to attend the next meeting which will be at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 21st January 2010 in the village hall when they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter. 

Anita Boakes,
Parish Clerk, 
Tel. 884646
E-mail davidboakes416@btinternet.com








